GOVERNOR'S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON THE BLIND MINUTES 06/03/2016
Call to Order: Chair, Lloyd Schmitz called the meeting to order at the Smyrna Rest Stop in Smyrna, DE 10:00 a.m. 
Roll Call: Council Chair Lloyd Schmitz, Deidre Morris, Jillian Queen, Jim Law, Ken Rolph, Marjorie Deska, Nancy Frankl Absent: None.
Division for the Visually Impaired (DVI) Staff: Daniel Madrid, Director; Elisha Jenkins, Deputy Director; Ava Briggs, Administrative Specialist; Deb Bradl, Senior Social Services Administrator; Anne Lattanzi, Instructional Materials Center; Matt Tseronis, Information Systems Support
Guests: Members of the Public: Kat Schmitz, Larry Byler, Lorie and Robert Keller, Janet Berry and Kristy Harmon, BlindSight Delaware, Inc.
Welcome: Lloyd Schmitz welcomed everyone to the meeting.  No Council meeting in July; We will meet in August.
Minutes – Jill Queen. Corrections were made to names and typos. Margie Deska made a motion to accept the minutes of 05/06/2016 as corrected, Jim Law seconded. Motion carried.
Director’s Report – Dan Madrid. 
Education: Summer schedule approximately 120 varied level students. Five full-time TVI’s and two part-time. Possibly bringing Dr. Blankenship to Delaware for assessments and staff DVI and Christina School District training opportunities. Assessments through summer and fall, tri-annual prioritize. Discussion: IEP Access. DVI does not have a copy of all student IEPs nor IEPPlus access. The MOU states DVI should have access to the IEP. Counselor evaluation. Educational team member, attend meetings, delivering services, are goals measurable and met. Action: Chair Lloyd said issue will be followed up in August Council meeting.
Parent Focus Groups. Two, Newark 06/07 and Milford 06/03. Jerry Petrof and Annalisa Ekbladh facilitate. Six families signed up. Discussion: Participation. Suggested call-in number for remote participation available. Gift card good incentive. Send email reminder, and invite suggestions and comments for feedback and share with Jerry and Annalisa. 
Vocational Rehabilitation. Collaboration with Wilmington for internships, summer job opportunities. 6-7 students signed up. Potential to permanent employment for new graduates. New law states focus on the younger set with six weeks of internship, job readiness, interviewing skills, resume, follow up.  Discussion: Fixed Route vs Paratransit. Lloyd emailed transportation app to access accessible schedules for using Dart buses statewide. Share the information for fixed route transportation, which is free, instead of paratransit which costs money. VR Student Support. Staff supporting VR students in employment? Response: Student and Employer orientation process is in place. Mr. Fowler needs assessment of each student. O&M Concerns. The employer needs to know as a safety aspect. City of Wilmington responsible for students’ safety? Response: No, VR Counselors will assess and refer to O&M as needed. Plan. Educational and VR goals. Students’ goals. Assessment-guided plan needs to be in place; previously requested. The IEP and IPE need to be reviewed.  VR Counselor is not always knowledgeable enough to meet the needs of the student. Team Counselor, teacher, student self-advocacy, and parent in order write a successful plan. Staff support. Does VR staff have enough support, backup or emergency, in place to meet the needs of the student. Response: It will be looked into.  Commended: Deb Bradl is making the opportunities and improvement, doing a good job. 
Staff Update. 6 full time teachers, (including 1 retiring teacher), 1 part-time, shadowing while completing TVI Program, transitioning to full-time in Fall, and two contractors. Tuition reimbursement still finalizing how the agency will handle that. Job Postings: 1 position in Milford, second posting will be in New Castle county, and the Principal position. No qualified applicants for principal yet. 17 teacher positions are fully authorized.  Discussion: Principal offered salary could be a deterrent. Considering whether previous TVI experience is necessary. Council felt this is very important. Remains at five years TVI experience. Recruitment – Contractor hired focused solely on TVI Recruitment. Research employment incentive attractions to work in Delaware. Delaware TVI program development research is in process. Wilmington no response yet, but positive response from UD.  Hybrid program available with Dr. Petrof in New Jersey.
Industries for the Blind Update – Not recall full complement of lay-offs, but ratios will be maintained. VI vs sighted workers are within guidelines.  Products include scarves, silk screening, and embroidery. Federal contracts in embroidery. One Staff retired in December was not replaced because agency ratio did not warrant it. Some tasks absorbed by a staff member and the assessments show that the employees are doing their job functions without the staff member. Dan said long-term agency goal is to not provide the custodial services in competition with other agencies. Scarf contract is for approximately a year. Discussions with BlindSight, OMB, and DIB for bottled water contracts. BISM may now consider a

partnership. Contracts will expire in a year and will give an opportunity to develop a more formalize plan. Janet said that the partnership has stalled and she is considering contacting state representatives. Council will provide support.  
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BEP Update. Welcome to Laurie Keller and her son, Rob. Recognition for her late husband, Gerry Keller, who spearheaded, inspired, and designed the BEP Gift Shop. Thank you. Comments: The gift shop is much improved with better displays. Great grand opening. Sign for the hours of operation need to be posted. There is supposed to be a sign. After break, Alisha reported the sign from the store was misplaced, but it is in place now.
Three potential candidates starting training. The program is under scrutiny to make sure the process moves forward as it should. Discussion about locations, and DelDot operations about vending. Partnership UD and resources for Human Development, Pennsylvania non-profit that has a Café to model to bring to Delaware, possibly at the Blue Hen Mall. Discussion: Consider space at DelDot during their renovations. 
Information Systems Report – Matt Tseronis

Accessible Instructional Materials. Following Braille Authority of North America guideline by implementing Unified English Braille (UEB), which is the new code of braille. Requests can be made to transcribe in English Braille American Edition (EBAE), but only with the recommendation of the TVI. There are still a lot of questions with the transition, especially with Math. Lloyd asked if there was a summary of the differences between codes. Yes. DVI newsletter can have resources listed. Received 129 braille requests, 73 large print, 9 digital. We may have 27 braille readers. Turnaround time approximately 4-6 weeks. Tech evaluations are done prior to senior year. Methods and time involvement vary dependent on student, program, equipment.
Message Prison Braille Program Update Transcribers released from prison will be given Certificate of Service for employment purposes. All participants are Library of Congress braille certified in EBAE because the UEB test is not available yet. One is certified in Nemeth, braille math. Also, looking into providing large print, digital creation, perhaps other accessible formats.
Technology and Training Center report 64 clients with only two trainers. Response time varies, optimal is five business days. However, the with two people turnaround time is still longer. Self-referral required documentation and assessment and could be longer. The client initial contact is now mainstreamed. Infrastructure advanced online request forms are streamlined and phone system has been replaced. Apple services offer i-devices to refer people for $99 a year. The two trainers expanded their curriculum to include iPad training and DATI considered for training contract. Labs and training center upgrades have been approved. Lloyd suggested obtain permission from State Surplus to distribute obsolete equipment to clients. Action: Three-month goal to come up with a plan to distribute the obsolete equipment. 
Volunteers. Currently, Volunteers 34, 262 hours weekly. Seven new summer student volunteers. Volunteer administrator Richard Huber is recruiting volunteers. With training, volunteers could catalogue, process sign-out and returns, chop, scan, and bind books. Allows resident staff to provide clients with adapted materials in a faster turnaround time and train the trainers. Commended volunteers and staff teamwork. Remote typing, certified braille services have been used as well. 

Lloyd thanked Matt for his report and asked him to email his notes to be added to the minutes. 
Final Remarks – Jim Law reported Newsline is not functional. Larry Byler reported difficulties with the service, but may be connection-related. DVI staff will follow up. Jim will call to follow up.

Janet Berry announced State Independent Living Council meeting 06/07/2016 Smyrna Rest Stop 1:30-2:30 p.m.
Nancy Frankl announced this is her last council meeting today. She said it was a memorable term and commended the Council on their progress especially for Education. Lloyd thanked Nancy for her service on the Council.
Margie Deska made a Motion to adjourn, seconded by Jillian Queen. Motion carried. Lloyd Schmitz adjourned the meeting at 12:40 pm. 
Respectfully submitted by,
Jillian Queen
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